
Thank you, messages, from the participants of the 
Canadian Championships: 

 
Hi Jack, 
 
I want to thank you for all your hard work in making the National Championships the success they 
were. 
I know you and your committee worked tirelessly to make it so. 
Your volunteers were second to none. Nothing was too much trouble, and they really did work hard. 
The atmosphere at the event was superb. The spectators certainly enjoyed themselves as did the 
players. 
Well done Juan De Fuca LBC and best wishes for the future. 
 
Regards 
George Cubiss  
 

********************************** 
 
Hello Jack.  
Just wanted to thank you and your team in doing such an amazing job of hosting The Championships. The 
months of preparation it must have taken. From: 

✓ People putting up signs on the perimeter fencing about no alcohol past this point to the opening and 
closing ceremonies. 

✓ The markers and the flippers to the people setting up the scoreboards and the rinks. 
✓ Your greenskeeper Bob Stock one of the best in the business  
✓ Organizing the bus for the players. 
✓ The host hotel. 
✓ The fabulous meals and entertainment. 
✓ The bar staff and the 50/50 people. 
✓ The people filling up the water jugs.  
✓ The nice merchandise that was available. 
✓ The people that set up the tents for shade coverage.  
✓ The gift bags. 

To your members for supporting Team BC as we competed during The Championships. I want to thank them all 
for what ever role they played in making it a huge success. Lastly, thank you Jack for stepping up and being The 
Organizer and the Team Leader of that well oiled machine. As a player I greatly appreciate it.  
Cary Manns 
 

********************************** 
 
  



Jack, 
Thank you and everyone at the Juan de Fuca and the surrounding clubs for your hard work and dedication to 
making the games a success for all the athletes.  Your hospitality was second to none.  
Hope you all know you’re welcome at our club anytime you are in Calgary.  
 
Cheers.  
Mike O'Reilly  
Head Coach 
 

********************************** 
 
Hi Jack, 
It was a well-oiled machine you ran along with the volunteers, everyone seemed to be enjoying themselves. 
 
Bowlingly, 
Shelley Sidel 
Sidelign Bowls 
BC Agent (MVP Sports - Taylor Bowls) 
"Bowls: a sport the whole family can partake in on the same playing field" 

 
********************************** 

 
Hi Jack and Annie, 
  
Thank you very much for having Trillium Communities be a part of the 2023 Canadian Lawn Bowling 
Championships. You both must be exhausted. It was such an amazing and well-organized event and everyone 
was so welcoming, hospitable and fun. Our team really had a great time being at the event. We really 
appreciated the partnership and look forward to working with you all in the future.  
  
If there are any upcoming opportunities that we can assist with, we’d be happy to connect and try to support. 
Also, with the Juan de Fuca Lawn Bowling Club being around the corner from Trillium West Shore Village, we’d 
certainly like to offer if you would like to have a volunteer appreciation breakfast or lunch or event for all those 
who assisted at the National Championships, we’d be more than happy to chat and help host. Let me know.  
  
Thank you again.  
Debra 


